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January 21, 2022 
 
Dear Parishioners, 
 
Whether you’re a child or an adult, our Religious Education classes are 
in full swing in 2022 and offer Orthodox education for all ages. I worry 
when our brothers and sisters in Christ overlook educational 
opportunities for our youth. I realize we teach them at home, but 
religious education is a critical aspect of our parish mission and 
ministry. Plus, making friends with fellow youth in our parish offers 
them opportunities to learn from their peers. 
 
During 2022, I humbly ask our parents, grandparents, and Godparents 
collectively to re-commit and bring your children to church and 
religious education classes regularly. We realize absences are necessary 
here and there. However, regularly depriving our youth of their church 
school participation results in their missing out on the knowledge and 
faith of our devoted teachers and their assistants.  
 
If you have been traveling and have missed recently, no worries; bring 
your children this Sunday and connect them with their church family, 
the Body of Christ. Parents, feel free to join Fr. George’s adult class 
(even if you haven’t been attending, you are welcome and will feel 
comfortable). Our classes begin and end at the same time after church 
services.  
 
As adults, let us enable our children to learn and preserve the precious 
gift of God’s Good News today and in the future. Please do your part. I 
commend you for doing so! Our teachers offer classes whether one 



student or everyone is present. They prepare faithfully and sacrifice for 
each of us. I commend them for this gift of their time and talents and 
are very thankful for their commitment to the youth of our parish 
family. 

Adults: Our assigned reading for this Sunday is Chapter 10: Insight into 
Wartime, pages 126-139 in our text, Mother Maria Skobtsova. Again, if 
you’ve not been attending, you are welcome and will learn with us. For 
those who have the text, highlight a section or key thought you feel will 
help our classmates grow in their faith and use to witness God’s 
presence and mercy in our lives. 

Faithfully yours, 

+Fr. George  

P.S. The teachers and classes include:

 


